
 
 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 

Lackawanna Implements New Parking Ordinance Governing Truck and 
Overnight Parking on Fuhrmann Boulevard  

 
Lackawanna, New York. (Friday, May 31, 2024) The city of Lackawanna has announced a new  
parking ordinance governing tractor-trailer and overnight parking on an approximately one-third of a 
mile stretch of Fuhrmann Boulevard from Ridge Road, north to the Buffalo City line.  
 
The new parking ordinance eliminates the following on both the west and east sides of the road:   

• Overnight parking between 11:00 p.m. to 7:00 a.m.  

• Tractor-trailer / commercial vehicle parking at any time. 
 
This section of Fuhrmann Boulevard at Ridge Road within the city limits is adjacent to the new 
Renaissance Commerce Park emerging on the former Bethlehem Steel Plant site and serves as a main 
entry point for Port of Buffalo operations.  
 
‘This important section of commercial roadway had no established and posted parking restrictions and 
as a result, had become an informal truck stop and overnight parking destination,’ said Charles Clark, 
Lackawanna Director of Marketing & Public Information. ‘This situation created a safety hazzard for 
those who live and work nearby, as well as the city’s public works and public safety employees. This 
ordinance will help restore safe and orderly road conditions to this area of our city’s First Ward’  
 
The city’s new parking ordinance, unanimously passed by the Lackawanna City Council at their May 
20, 2024 business meeting, takes effect immediately. Appropriate signage has been posted along the 
roadway as of today.  
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